VILLAGE OF WRIGHTSTOWN

VILLAGE BOARD MINUTES

The regular monthly meeting of the Village Board of the Village of Wrightstown was held at the 
Village Hall, 352 High St, on Tuesday 11/01/16 and was called to order at 6:05 pm by Village 
President Dean Erickson with the reciting of the Pledge of Allegiance. 
Roll Call: Present – Dean Erickson, Sue Byers, Quinn Cavanaugh, Scott Reignier, Terry Schaeuble,
Dan Segerstrom, Keith Wendlandt 

Absent – None
Also present:  Ed Byrne (Brillion News); Tom Collins (Wrightstown Area Spirit); Village Administrator/ Public Works Director Travis Coenen; Fire Chief Mike Schampers; Court Clerk Sharon Diedrick, Tim Dole.
MINUTES - - Motion by S Byers, second by D Segerstrom to approve the minutes of 10/04/16 and 10/18/16 as submitted.  Motion carried.
VOUCHERS - - Motion by T Schaeuble, second by S Byers to approve the vouchers as submitted.  Motion carried.
FINANCIAL STATEMENTS - - Acknowledge receipt and review.

CORRESPONDENCE - - S Bowers thanked S Byers for doing such a great job volunteering her time and helping out in the Clerk’s office.  Earlier in the week Sue was awarded with a big cookie and voted “Employee of the Month”.
VILLAGE ADMINISTRATOR - - No report at this time - T Coenen added the following comments:

1. There is a meeting scheduled at the Village Hall for Wednesday November 2nd with the Town of Wrightstown.

2.  T Coenen and G Deike met with Carla Buboltz and the leadership team from the Wrightstown School District, looking forward to opening the lines of communication.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

FINANCE/PERSONNEL - - 

2017 Budget General Budget – 

T Coenen went over the “2017 Budget Overview” handout and answered questions from the Village Board on the individual budget line items.  Still waiting on a few evaluation numbers for the final budget draft.  
The following was reflected in this 2017 projected budget:

· Total Revenues

$2,222,057
· Total Expenditures
$2,211,354  

· Under Max Levy

$    10,703

· Proposed Mill Rate for Brown County is 22.75207

· In Brown County, the budget reflects a $.45 tax increase per thousand which equates to $67.50 increase on average $150,000 home.  

· Proposed Mill Rate for Outagamie County is 20.49841
· In Outagamie County, the budget reflects a $.87 tax increase per thousand which equates to $130.50 increase on an average $150,000 home.
The following are capital projects taken out of the budget to meet the levy limits.  The Village will need capital bonding to cover these projects.  The bonds will require a $40,000 payment of principal and interest
· Mueller Park Gazebo and Miscellaneous Park Restoration
$  12,000

· Pine Street & River Lane Grant Matching Funds


$100,000

· IT Software and Hardware Required Upgrades


$  72,500

· Mueller Wright House Restoration Contribution


$  10,000

· Fire Department Tender





$150,000
$344,500

Health Care Options for 2017 Budget – 
T Coenen went over the “WIN / WIN with Village Healthcare DECISIONS for 2017” handout. The projected savings in healthcare coverage expense for the Village with all employees moving from Network Health to Anthem providers would be $9,117.70. 

Significant additional savings can be realized if there are employees who “opt out” of healthcare insurance under the Village’s coverage plan.  Worst case scenario if one employee chooses to “opt out” the Village saves $12,517.70 and if two employees choose the “opt out” option the Village saves $25,035.40.  

Alternative Options for IT Services – T Coenen talked about how the Village needed to come up with a better scenario for our outdated IT equipment.  Also, our current IT provider feels as though their current business model doesn’t fit the Village needs anymore and feel we should part ways.  We are looking at IT Services and getting Request for Proposal (RFP) from vendors to replace our current IT provider.   
Green Bay Water Utility Agreement – Motion by S Byers, second by K Wendlandt to approve entering into the Water Utility Billing Services Agreement with Green Bay Water Utility.  Motion carried.  
Operator’s License – Motion by S Byers, second by T Schaeuble to approve the Operator’s License for the 2016-2018 license years – Jason Mc Mahon (Wrightstown River Inn).  Motion carried.
PARKS, RECREATION & REGIONAL PLANNING - -  

Development Inquires – Working in our Tax Incremental District (TID) on a couple different inquiries. We’re starting to get some feedback and hope to keep moving forward.
Downtown Area – The Wrightstown Area Business and Community Alliance (WABCA) and the Wrightstown Lions Club would like to partner with the Village of Wrightstown in helping to get the downtown area moving forward.  
PUBLIC SAFETY - - 

Fire Department Comments – M Schampers commented that the Fire department had two fire trucks out for Halloween and they had a positive response from the kids.
Police Department Comments – G Deike commented that the Police Department was also out for Halloween and saw a lot of kids. 
Parking of Recreational Vehicles – Per G Deike there have been a lot of questions regarding the RV Ordinance.  The Police department has posted information regarding the ordinance on Facebook. Officers are enforcing the ordinance and issuing 10 day warnings.  
PUBLIC WORKS & UTILITIES - -   

Director Public Works Report – A Vickman provided the following report for October:

1. Staff overtime hours for the month of September totaled 23.5 scheduled hours and 3 call-in hours.    

2.  Solid waste curbside tonnage for the month of September totaled 79.02 tons and recycle tonnage collected was 26.89 tons.  (Items 1 & 2 will always list the prior month totals.)

3.  Mueller Park has been shut down and winterized for the year.

4.  Beginning November 5th, there will be a change in the outdoor warning system test.  The Emergency Management will no longer be conducting the audible outdoor warning system test at noon on Saturdays, although silent tests will continue to be performed throughout the winter.  

5.  Global Concrete will be finishing up with curb repair throughout the Village over the next couple of weeks.  

6.  Reminder:  The last day for chipping brush for the year will be on Thursday, November 10th.  

7.  Compost grinding took place last week which was done by a new contractor.  The new method showed cost savings with a better-quality outcome.  Swinkles Inc. has shown interest in taking the final product in return for some pulverized topsoil on an as needed basis for our 2017 season.  

8.  We started out in 2016 getting charged to dispose of our recycling at a rate of $7/ton.  We now receive an $8/ton credit for recycling disposal.  This increase is due to changes in the market.  

Dan Fritsch Retirement – Motion by Q Cavanaugh, second by S Byers to accept the request of retirement from Dan Fritsch effective 10/14/2016.  Motion carried.
Emergency Water Supply Agreement with Village of Hobart – Motion by Q Cavanaugh, second by K Wendlandt to accept the Emergency Water Supply Agreement between the Village of Wrightstown and the Village of Hobart.  Motion carried.
ADJOURN - - Motion by S Reignier, second by Q Cavanaugh to adjourn.  Motion carried.  
(Adjourned 7:30 pm)






_______________________________________







Shelia Bowers                  Interim Clerk/Treasurer
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